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Important Reminder 

Requiring cash payments from Keystone First members is prohibited. 

 

 

 

 

As outlined in the Pennsylvania Department of Public Welfare’s Medical Assistance bulletin 99-99-06 
entitled “Payment in Full”, Keystone First strongly reminds all providers of the following point from 
the bulletin:  

Providers requiring Medicaid recipients to make cash payment for Medicaid covered services* or 
refusal to provide medically necessary services to a Medicaid recipient for lack of pre-payment for 
such services are illegal and contrary to the participation requirements of the Pennsylvania 
Medical Assistance program. 

*This regulation includes all covered services which also includes products used to treat opioid 
dependence. 

Additionally the Pennsylvania Code, 55 Pa. Code § 1101.63 (a) statement of policy regarding full 
reimbursement for covered services rendered specifically mandates that: 

• All payments made to providers under the MA program plus any copayment required to be 
paid by a recipient shall constitute full reimbursement to the provider for covered services 
rendered. 

• A provider who seeks or accepts supplementary payment of another kind from the 
Department, the recipient or another person for a compensable service or item is required to 
return the supplementary payment. 

To review the complete MA Bulletin 99-99-06, “Payment in Full”, visit the Provider Center at 
www.keystonefirstpa.comProvidersCommunicationsMA Bulletins and RA Alerts. 
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